
This half term’s virtues are:  Friday 02.10.20 

Curious and 

Newsletter 

Active 

“In the beginning the Word already existed; the Word was with God, 

and the Word was God”   John 1:1  

The month of October is dedicated to the holy 
Rosary and includes the Feast of Our Lady of the 
Rosary on October 7th. The best way to celebrate 
the month is, of course, to pray the Rosary which 
we will be doing in our classrooms.  

The Rosary draws its mysteries from the New 
Testament and is centred on the great events of 
the Incarnation and Redemption with each 
decade referring to an event in the life of Jesus 
and Mary. The Mysteries of the Rosary give us 
the chance to reflect on of the life of Christ and 
his Mother. 

The Joyful Mysteries are taken mostly from Saint 
Luke’s Gospel in the New Testament. They 
involve the joyful events of Jesus’ childhood. 

The Luminous Mysteries bring a deeper 
understanding to the public life of Jesus. They fill 
in the blanks between the childhood of Jesus and 
His suffering and death on the cross. 

The Sorrowful Mysteries remind us of how much 
Jesus loves us. They recall how He suffered and 
died just for us. 

The Glorious Mysteries tell us what happened 
after Jesus died - His Resurrection, the descent 
of the Holy Spirit and the love Jesus had for his 
Mother. 

Sadly, as we can't come together during this special month, we will be praying the Rosary through a 
variety of special ways. We can't wait to share these with you over our upcoming newsletters and on our 
school Twitter page!  



Dates for your Diary  

    

 

 

 

Monday 19th October 

All day - Inset Day (school closed to children)   

Friday 23rd October  

    2.00pm - Break up for October Half Term    

Monday 2nd November   

    8.55am - Children return to school  

Friday 18th December  

2.00pm - Break up for Christmas Holiday   

Monday 4th January  

All day - Inset Day (school closed to children)  

Tuesday 5th January   

8.55am - Children return to school 

Friday 12th February  

2.00pm - Break up for half term 

Monday 22nd February  

All day - Inset Day (school closed to children)  

Tuesday 23rd February  

8.55am - Children return to school  

This week’s Sports Star of the Week is Dannielle McG in Year 5 for good teamwork in 

basket ball.   



Congratulations to Chloe H in  

Year 1,   

and  

Hydie P in  

Year 5.   

We’re all really proud of you. 

This week’s virtues awards were given to  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For being curious and active.  

Tennessee D  NN 

Ruby B Reception 

Lillie-Belle G Year 1 

Aisha McN Year 2 

William N Year 3 

Savni D Year 4  

Billy D Year 5 

Charlie G  Year 6 

Attendance 

Our school strives for 100% attendance. This week the class with the highest attendance 

was Reception with 99.3% 

Well done! 

  Ready to learn Award 

Congratulations, our most punctual class this week was Year 3.  

  Birthdays    

Happy birthday this week to:  Oscar B, Nikolaj J and Archie W.  





Yesterday was Slip into Slippers day, everyone 

enjoyed being able to come to school in their comfy 

slippers.  

Thank you to everyone for their generous donations. 

We will include the amount raised in next week’s 

newsletter.  

Please may we remind you that anyone dropping or collecting children to school are required to 

wear an appropriate face covering when on site unless medically exempt.  

Thank you to all those who are adhering to this request, these precautions will help keep the St 

John’s community as safe as possible.  

This week’s excellent work comes from Tianna C in 

Year 5 who demonstrated excellent handwriting 

with this beautiful prayer.  

Well done Tianna.  

To celebrate Harvest Festival we are kindly asking for donations please.  

We will be accepting  donations of tinned goods and non-perishables 

throughout October until the last day of term, Friday 23rd October. All 

goods will be donated to local food banks.  



All adults should do what is best for you.  When adults make decisions, they 
should think about how their decisions will affect children. 
 
You have the right to a good quality education. You should be encouraged to go 
to school to the highest level you can. 
 
5th Oct - World Teacher’s Day 
“Education is the most powerful weapon which you can use to change the 
world.” Nelson Mandela.  
 
Take some time to celebrate World Teachers’ Day; to acknowledge, thank and 
appreciate all the teachers that spread knowledge in the world around us. 

Year 5 have been busy with Science work this week. Firstly, we have carried out a litter 
survey around school and then on Wednesday the whole class went on a visit to Hams Hall 
Centre. Using large nets, we collected lots of living things from the fantastic pond there. 
We found fish, newts, waterboatmen, beetles, snails, pond skaters and many more.  

All were returned safely to the pond. And no one fell in this year.   

 





Our fabulous tweets continue!!! Have a look at some of our most recent 
tweets! Please don’t forget to join our tweeting community by tweeting 
us @SJBsolihull 



Headteacher: Mr.I.Gallagher 

Arran Way, Smiths Wood, Birmingham B36 0QE 

Telephone: 0121 770 1892 Fax: 0121 779 7177 

Email: office@sjb.solihull.sch.uk 

www.sjb.solihull.sch.uk  

I. Gallagher 

Mr I. Gallagher 

Headteacher 

Have a lovely weekend 

Twenty-seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Loving God, you sent your son Jesus to show us how to live. Help us to listen to your word and care for the world 

that you have given us.  

In this Sunday’s gospel, Jesus talks to us about a man who has real trouble with the tenants who are looking after 

his vineyard.  

Gospel: Matthew 21:33-43 

“Listen to another parable,” Jesus said. “There was once a landowner who planted a vineyard, put a fence around it, 

dug a hole for the winepress, and built a watchtower. Then he let out the vineyard to tenants and went on a 

journey. When the time came to gather the grapes, he sent his slaves to the tenants to receive his share of the 

harvest. The tenants seized his slaves, beat one, killed another, and stoned another. Again the man sent other 

slaves, more than the first time, and the tenants treated them the same way. Last of all he sent his son to them. 

‘Surely they will respect my son,’ he said. But when the tenants saw the son, they said to themselves, ‘This is the 

owner's son. Come on, let's kill him, and we will get his property!’ So they seized him, threw him out of the vineyard, 

and killed him. 

“Now, when the owner of the vineyard comes, what will he do to those tenants?” Jesus asked. “He will certainly kill 

those evil men,” they answered, “and let the vineyard out to other tenants, who will give him his share of the 

harvest at the right time.” 

Jesus said to them, “Haven't you ever read what the Scriptures say? 

‘The stone which the builders rejected as worthless 

    turned out to be the most important of all. 

This was done by the Lord; 

    what a wonderful sight it is!’ 

“And so I tell you,” added Jesus, “the Kingdom of God will be taken away from you and given to a people who will 

produce the proper fruits.” 

The tenants were greedy and wanted to keep all the wine for themselves. They didn’t want to share it with anyone, 

not even the man who owned the vineyard. Jesus told this story so that people could understand more about God 

and what Jesus had come to do on earth. The different characters in the story represent God, the prophets – who 

were God’s messengers to the people – and Jesus. Like the man who gave the vineyard to his tenants to look after, 

God has given us the earth and all that is in it. He also sent his son Jesus to show us how to live. Jesus asks us to 

think about other people too, to use the resources of the earth wisely so that everyone can have their fair 

share and enjoy the wonders of God’s creation now and in the future. 

 

Creator God, may we listen to your word. Teach us to care for each other and for all creation so that all people may 

have what they need.  

Amen. 


